
Residential & Lifestyle Specialists 

Alfredton School’s Newsletter is proudly supported by ... 

Residential & Lifestyle Specialists 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Art by Mason 

  



 
 

 

Alfredton School 
Inspiring learning for a lifetime ~ Little acorns to mighty oaks 

 

 
 

Ehara taku toa i te takitahi Engari, he toa takitini 

My successes are not mine alone, they are ours 

Kia ora,  
 

We have had a great week at school. Huia children have been learning about the Treaty of 

Waitangi. Kade, in Huia class, was able to be part of the commemoration ceremony at 

Waitangi when he joined students and whanau from Tararua College onboard one of the waka. 

Please read his recount in this newsletter. It must have been a wonderful experience. 
 

Touch starts this Friday. Please try to arrive 10 minutes before your game is due to begin. 

All those playing should wear Alfredton sports uniform. Please check your draw to see which 

date Alfredton is down to set up and time the games. I would be grateful if parents of those 

playing could please let me know if they can help out. A reminder that subs are overdue for 

payment so could we please have all outstanding payments made before Friday.   
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Stationery invoices will be sent out at the beginning of March as we are still awaiting the 

arrival of some items. 
 

On Tuesday 27th February, 2.30 - 4, there will be an opportunity for you to come and meet 

your child’s teacher. This is a drop in and chat, not a time to discuss how your child is doing 

at school. If you are at all concerned about your child or would like to discuss any issues, 

please email your child’s class teacher. 
 

Have a good week. 
 

Nga mihi nui 

Alison 

 

 

Dates for your diary 
 

16th February Hato Hone St John - first aid with the students 

21st February Board Meeting 5.30pm 

27th February 2.30 - 4 Meet the Teacher 

1st March Minor Sports (Pahiatua Stadium) Tui class 

1st March Rural Schools Swimming (Pahiatua Pool) Huia Class 

5th March Junior Swimming (Year 1-3) at Alfredton 

8th March Bush Swimming 

12th March Wood in School (360 Forestry) 

20th / 21st March Nova - Health and Nutrition (Huia Class) 

29th March, 2nd and 3rd April School Closed 

12th April Term ends 

29th April Term 2 starts  

6th - 8th May Life Education 

13th May Strike Percussion (Eketahuna School) 

14th May Rural Schools Cross Country (Kumeroa School) 

15th May National Young Leaders Day in Palmerston North (Year 7) 

20th - 24th May Year 5 - 7 School Camp at Forest Lakes 

28th May Tough Guy and Gal Challenge (Huia Class) 

6th June Bush Cross Country at Alfredton 

18th June Bush Quiz at Alfredton 

27th June Cultural Festival (Pahiatua) 

5th July Term ends 

This information can also be found on our school website. 
 

 

Year 7 Technology 
 

Dates for Term One: February 22nd   March 7th, 21st   April 11th 

 

 

 



Kade’s Trip to Waitangi 

A few days before Waitangi Day I travelled to Waitangi with some students from Tararua 

College and my mum.  It was a long journey – about 15 hours.  We stayed at a local Marae called 

Otiria Marae – about 20 minutes out of Waitangi.  We slept on mattresses and ate lots of good 

kai.  There was a ‘Waka Base’ where we prepared for the Waitangi Day commemorations.  There 

were waka of all sizes – including one that could fit 80-100 tāne called Ngātokimatawhaorua.  

The waka we used was double hull and medium size.  We practised rowing and the salutes we 

were going to perform on Waitangi Day.  On Waitangi Day we got up very early.  We grabbed a 

quick breakfast and went to the waka and got straight on it.  We paddled around the 

beachfront for a couple of hours and the waka landed on the beach one by one.  There were 

thousands of people there – it was very busy.  There were markets and places to get food.  I 

really enjoyed the experience. 

 

 
 

Learning Term One - Tui Class  

Tui Class has a busy term planned.  We are very lucky to have Mrs McKay teaching in Tui on a 

Monday – in addition to recount writing and a variety of mathematics strand work she will also 

be developing the artistic skills and creativity of the class.  We also are lucky to have Emma 

Moody working with the children 3 days a week – developing their aquatic skills.  We have 

regular handwriting sessions planned – to help develop letter formation and fluency; and will 

also investigate a number of different genres in writing.  In maths our focus is on place value, 

counting and addition and subtraction. Our Topic focus this term is Aotearoa Histories – we 

will be finding out about the Treaty of Waitangi as well as familiarising ourselves with the local 

area.  We also will have the opportunity to explore some different science kits through House 

of Science. 



 

 

 

 



Principal Award 

 

 

Classroom Awards       Readers of the Week 

 

 

 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

Next meeting: 21st February at 5:30pm 

 

 



ASCA 

A big “Thank You” to the Alfredton Dog Trial Club who raised $288.00 for the school through their raffle. We 

really appreciate the support of our community. 

HILL COUNTRY WALK 

With only 22 families at school at present we need to have at least one parent commit to helping out on the 

day of the walk. A list of jobs will come out at the start of March. 

Please share this event with friends and family to help boost ticket sales and make this event a great success. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 



 

  

 



 

 

 
 

 


